In the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building held on Monday, January 7, 1991, at 5:30 P.M. with Council President Kiesling presiding over a Special Session of the Common Council,

COMMON COUNCIL SPECIAL SESSION JANUARY 7, 1991

Regester, House, Foley, Olcott, Kiesling, Roll Call: Regester, House, Fole Fernandez, White, Service, Hogan.

ROLL CALL

Regester moved and Foley seconded the nomination of John Fernandez for President of the Common Council. House moved and White seconded the nomination of Lloyd Olcott for President of the Common Council.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR

Fernandez was elected by a roll call vote of Fernandez:5, (Foley, Kiesling, Regester, Fernandez, Service) Olcott:4 (House, Olcott, White, Hogan).

Kiesling moved and Foley seconded the nomination of Jim Regester for Vice-President. Regester was elected by a voice vote.

Kiesling moved and Foley seconded the nomination of Lloyd Olcott for Parlimentarian. Service moved that Kiesling be nominated for the office of Parlimentarian. There was not a second to the nomination. Olcott was elected by a voice vote.

It was moved, seconded and approved by a voice vote that Ron Foley be the council appointment to the Utilities Service Board for a one year term. Fernandez presented Kiesling with an engraved gavel and thanked her for the year of service and dedication. Fernandez gave the agenda summation.

USB APPOINTMENT (RON FOLEY)

The minutes of December 19, 1990 were approved by a voice vote.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MESSAGES FROM

Hogan wished everyone a Happy New Year. Service reminded the public that they can recycle their COUNCILMEMBERS Christmas Trees by putting them out at the curb for regular trash pick-up. She also announced that both the Council and the Mayor were accepting applications for the various city boards and commissions. Kiesling noted the recent death of Bill Patton, a city sanitation worker last week. She congratulated the Sanitation Department for a job well done. They have put in 12-14 hr days for the last week as we began our recycling program. She also announced that Helaine Press here in Bloomington is closing their doors. Olcott said that while the last meeting of last year ended on something of a blue note, we are all praying for peace and concerned about the possibility of war in the middle east.

Foley seconded Olcott's comments and commended everyone involved in the recycling effort.

House and Regester wished everyone a Happy New Year. Fernandez thanked everyone for their support, welcomed Dan Sherman, new Council Attorney on board, thanked the City for the Christmas present in the form of a recycling bin and said he looked forward to a productive and cooperative new year as we work together.

The Mayor thanked Kiesling for her many hours of "volunteer" time and her determination to make the city  $_{\mathrm{THE}}$   $_{\mathrm{MAYOR}}$ a better place to live and work. She also thanked Ken Friedlander for really putting his heart into the recycling program and making the whole process work so "Our citizens are responding", the Mayor said. She also reminded the public that there is a Channel 3 program on each week right before the council meeting

MESSAGE FROM

titled " Your City At Work".

Kiesling reported that the EPA Citizen Information Committee will meet next week on Monday, January 14 at 7 P.M. and is tentatively scheduled in Jordan Hall.

COMMITTEE REPORT

It was moved and seconded that the following ordinances LEGISLATION FOR be introduced and read by title only for first reading before the Common Council.

FIRST READING

Clerk Williams read the legislation.

ORD. 91-1

Ordinance 91-1 To Amend Title 15 of the BMC Entitled

ORD. 91-2

"Vehicles and Traffic"

ORD. 91-3

Ordinance 91-2 To Amend the 1991 Salary Ordinance for Appointed Officer and Employees of the City of

ORD. 91-4

Bloomington.

Ordinance 91-3 To Transfer Appropriations Within the Risk Management Fund.

Ordinance 91-4 To Amend Title 15 of the BMC Entitled "Vehicles and Traffic".

There were no petitons or communications from the public.

PETITIONS

The meeting adjourned at 5:55 P.M.

ADJOURNMENT

APPROVE;

John Fernandez, President

Bloomington Common Council

ATTEST:

City of Bloomington